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26 July 2002

The Secretary

Senate Employment, Workplace Relations and Education Legislation Committee

Suite S1.61

Parliament House

CANBERRA  ACT  2600      

Research Agencies Legislation Amendment Bill 2002

I am writing on behalf of the Australian Research Council (ARC) in response to your committee’s public invitation seeking views on the Research Agencies Legislation Amendment Bill 2002.

The ARC supports the Bill as a positive step towards promoting strengthened linkages between public sector research and industry, and achieving greater commercial application of research undertaken by public sector research agencies.

The ARC believes that the strength and vibrancy of the national innovation system depends on the extent to which it can support the highest quality research and research training, and the degree to which it can deliver tangible benefits to the community in the form of contributions to economic prosperity, enhancements to quality of life and environmental sustainability.

A focus on commercialising the outcomes of publicly funded research is an important element of any broader strategy to maximise the positive outcomes from the community’s investment in research.

The quality of our research and its links to industry is one of our most important national assets – Australia’s success in innovation will depend on our ability to stimulate knowledge flows by such mechanisms as collaborative research involving industry, public/private sector partnerships, technology transfer, shared infrastructure and movement of personnel.  If enacted, the Bill can be expected to act as a positive stimulus to all of these.

The Bill can also be expected to reduce barriers to and provide a positive incentive for research commercialisation.  Late in 2001, the ARC undertook a survey of Australian universities’ research commercialisation performance.  Preliminary results from that survey indicate that a key to successful commercialisation is a high degree of inventor involvement in the commercialisation process.  A report commissioned by the ARC and published in December 1999 under the title University research: technology transfer and commercialisation practices, proposed action in a number of areas to overcome barriers to research commercialisation.  These actions included creating the right academic environment, developing effective commercialisation support structures and developing and expanding relationships with existing companies.  The Bill will serve to encourage action in all of these areas.

The Bill provides a regulatory framework within which the Australian Institute of Marine Science (AIMS) and the Australian Nuclear Science and Technology Organisation (ANSTO) can pursue more vigorously commercial applications of their leading research.  Pursued in a manner consistent with the requirements of the Commonwealth Authorities and Companies Act 1997, this will bring national benefit to Australia. 

In conclusion, recent studies indicate that innovation (as measured by patents) best occurs when the underlying research is of the highest standard.  Wider commercialisation of AIMS and ANSTO research will deliver benefits to the community so long as their focus on excellence is sustained.

Yours faithfully
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